
 October 11, 2018 

Dear Braeburn Families and Friends, 

          Welcome back to a new and exciting year at Braeburn! Over the past month I have truly enjoyed 
seeing our students smiles and hearing about their summer adventures.   I learned that many Braeburn students 
enjoyed the beach, vacations to many parts of the United States, Europe, and Central and South America, swim-
ming, attending a variety of camps and spending quality time with family.   

The month of October always reminds me of special family times with the cooler weather and the autumn 
events all around the state.  We have kicked off the season with an amazing Welcome Back Bash! Thank you to the 
PTB for organizing such a memorable experience for our entire school community.  Our fair brought a profound 
sense of pride as I looked out onto the field to see so many students and families laughing, playing, eating together 
and having fun throughout the afternoon.  What a great way to begin the school year!  Does anyone have any pies? 

 There are many events taking place during this month that I would like to highlight.  In October, various 
grade levels will be heading to Winding Trails and Westmoor Park as we continue to learn inside and outside of 
the classroom.  Thank you to our PTB for hosting our Pizza night for K and 1st and new families on October 
10th.  We will finish the month with our Halloween Parade on October 31st beginning at 9:00am.  K-3rd grade 
will be parading throughout our school and campus.  4th and 5th grade is welcome to dress up and cheer on our 
younger students.  No masks, weapons, weapon facsimiles are permitted. 

On the academic front we are working on deeper understanding of our instructional practices in alignment 
with district goals.  As a staff we will embark on establishing goals to focus learning, facilitating purposeful dis-
course and eliciting and using evidence of student thinking.  We are also working closely with the Growth Mindset 
text by Carol Dweck and we seek to foster a new psychology of success and learn to fulfill our student potential 
(see sample pictures below of some òshiftsó in vocabulary and thinking).  New science and social studies curricu-
lum are also being implemented this year.  Our Writerõs Workshop model continues and includes a brief mini les-
son, independent writing time (which may include conferencing with peers or teacher), and time to share some of 
the studentõs writing each day.  I have already observed students writing in their journals and sharing their written 
pieces with their class!  Such proud moments!  

The children at Braeburn Elementary School are truly amazing and they absolutely make our day.  They 
bring many smiles, laughter and remind us all how important their voices are in the educational experience.  They 
are always kind, respectful, humble and looking to help others.  To that end, I want to thank you for sharing your 
precious children with us.   

Sincerely, 

 

Jeffrey F. Sousa 

Principal 

 

Here are some shifts in mindset to help us grow.   

A Message from the Principalé 





 

 

Curriculum  

corner  

 

 

 

Today marks the close of our fall benchmark assessment window.  Students in grades K-5 have been in the pro-

cess of both formal and informal assessments with their classroom teachers for the past several weeks.  The pur-

pose of these assessments it to get baseline information about each childõs current academic status.  Each student 

has participated in assessments in both reading and mathematics.  At some grade levels, a baseline writing assess-

ment has also been administered.  These assessments are just a brief glimpse of the skills and strategies that your 

child came into the new school year with and will also give us a picture of where your childõs teacher needs to fo-

cus their instruction this year with your child. 

 

Reading assessments included test of oral reading fluency, decoding ,vocabulary and reading comprehensions 

skills.  Children were asked to read a portion of leveled text aloud to their teacher to monitor for fluency and accu-

racy as they read aloud.  We also had a chance to assess their silent reading fluency and to listen to them retell the 

stories in their own words.  Students in grades 3-5 were also asked to provide written summaries of text read.   

 

In math, assessments included evaluation of number sense fluency, math fact computational skills and the ability 

to apply math concepts and skills to real world problem solving.   

 

This information will be used as a starting point for teachers to be able to track individual student growth in the 

areas of math, reading and writing.  Our goal is for every child to be able to work to his/her fullest capacity and to 

achieve their academic potential.  Results of these tests place students in categories of at, above or below bench-

mark expectations.  These same assessments will be given to students again in January and May to assess growth 

from fall to spring. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me for further information as needed. 

 

Respectfully Yours, 

 

Ellen Cercone 

Curriculum Specialist 

 

 

 



IMPORTANT! NEW THIS YEAR... 
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Author Visit! 

        November 16th 

 
We are so excited to welcome David Biedrzycki to Braeburn on November 16, 2018.  David is an author 

and illustrator who published several picture books for children in the primary grades.  He began illustrating 

books when he was four years old, writing his first superhero book in second grade and continues to create sto-

ries for children today.  As a writer and illustrator, Mr. Biedrzycki has an understanding of the strategies necessary 

to develop life long readers and writers with first hand experience in publishing books at a young age.  Mr. Bie-

drzycki says, òSince 1998 I have been creating art on my computer. I bring this technology with me to school vis-

its and wow the students with a giant screen presentation. I show them the basic seeds I use to create my ideas 

for books and how I write and draw my stories at the same time. I also create digital art right in front of them and 

leave a copy of it for the school to hang up.ó  What an exciting demonstration of literature and technology com-

bining right in front of our studentsõ eyes. On November 16th, classes in grades K-3 will see how he creates the 

art for his books and have a chance to ask him questions about the writing process. 

If you would like an autographed copy of one of his books, please see the flyer on the next page 

 

This visit would not be possible without the generous support of the Foundation for West Hartford Pub-

lic School and the Catherine and Martin Woods Family Grant.  Thank you!! 




